Minutes

NWSWD Board of Supervisors Meeting 


April 2, 2022
The Board of Supervisors of the Northwest Vermont Solid Waste Management District held their regularly scheduled board meeting on April 2, 2002 via zoom and at the St. Albans Town Hall at 6:30 PM.
	Supervisors Present:
Buermann, Bob – So. Hero - zoom                      

Choiniere, Danielle – Alburgh - zoom
Clark, David - Fletcher
Dodd, Stepher – Sheldon
Doremus, Mark – Bakersfield - zoom 
Green, Tim – Richford – zoom

Kade, Barry – Montgomery 

Lambert, Paul – Georgia - zoom

Leitz,Tom - St. Albans City
Supervisors Absent:
Micheli, Carlo – Swanton 

Others Present:
Pam Bolster, Business Manager - zoom

	Richards, Jim - No. Hero – zoom
St. Francis, April - Highgate

Tibbits, Jaime – Fairfield - zoom
Tuck, Joyce – Isle La Motte
Voegele, Al - St. Albans Town

Guests:  



Full Board Meeting and Annual Election of Officers.
Chairman Al Voegele called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  

1) Agenda Review-Additions/Deletions:  No changes or additions.
2)   Welcome, Introductions, Opening Remarks – Chair – Mr Voegele Welcomed the Group and noted the absence of the Executive Director as well as the addition of a new board member, Mr. Dodd representing Sheldon.
3) Public Comments: None   
4)   District Announcements:  Mr. Voegele noted his efforts in the search for a replacement for Board Chair.  
5)   Vote: Minutes of the December 1, 2021 NWSWD Board Meeting: 
Mr. Richards made a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Mr. Leitz seconded the motion.  All were in favor with an abstention from Mr. Green, and the motion was passed.  
6)   Election of Officers:  

Chairman of the Board:  Nominations were opened.  Mr. Green nominated Mr. Leitz for Chair.  Mr. Voegele asked if there were any other nominations.  None were made.  Mr. Voegele closed the  nominations and asked for the board vote to elect Mr. Leitz for Board Chair.  All were in favor.  Mr. Kade made a motion for the board to ask the clerk to place one vote on behalf of the board for Mr. Leitz.  Mr. Voegele passed the gavel and the board thanked him for his past service as chair.  He noted he will remain on the board as representative of St. Albans Town.
Vice Chair:   Nominations were opened.  Mr. Kade nominated Ms. Tibbits for Vice Chair.  Mr. Leitz asked if there were any other nominations.  None were made.  Mr. Leitz closed the  nominations and asked for the board vote to elect Ms. Tibbits for Board Vice Chair.  All were in favor.  Mr. Kade made a motion for the board to ask the clerk to place one vote on behalf of the board for Ms. Tibbits.

Treasurer and Clerk:  Mr. Beurmann made a motion for Ms. Bolster to remain as clerk and Mr. Leddy to remain as Treasurer.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
7) Committee Reports:

a) Finance Committee:  None
b) Operations Committee:  None

c) Administration Committee:  A summary of the work on the Weapon Free Workplace Policy was given by Ms. Bolster, Mr. Clark and Ms. Tibbits.  The committee at their last meeting had developed a weapons free workplace policy felt to be appropriate for the district.  Ms. Bolster was asked to send it to Mr. Kade for his review and comments.  Mr. Kade had numerous comments and edits that the committee will need to discuss at the next meeting.  They will present that policy to the full board at the June 2022 meeting  Mr. Clark noted that they had a brief discussion about the current PTO policy with changes to be tackled by the committee as the next item on the committees agenda.

d) Building Committee:  

8)   Commissioner Announcements:   None.
9)   Finance Report & Other Info:  Ms. Bolster gave a brief finance report discussing collections and the current status of AR.  A brief review of the P&L was given.  Mr. Beurmann asked about the company we currently obtain sawdust from as he heard they were being sold.  Mr. Leddy’s written directors report generated questions about the Alburg site opportunity and it as stated that the operations committee would be meeting to discuss this as well as Mr. Leddy and Ms. Bolster having a meeting soon to discuss as well.  Ms. Tuck asked for clarification on the tire program and it’s limits per town.  A discussion of the tire program ensued including ways to efficiently collect from the towns and ways to better notify towns of the program.   Ms. St. Francis asked about the Georgia site tire limit and Ms. Bolster recalled Mr. Leddy increasing this limit with our certification within the last few years and believed we were still within that increased limit.  She will mention it to Mr. Leddy.
Mr. Green asked about the Environtek shipment of plastic to Canada and urged to avoid any problems research on ensuring this product will get across the border.  
Mr. Green asked about the administrative procedures in relation to board term limits.  Ms. Bolster reviewed those with the board.
Ms. Bolster asked the board to update any necessary contact information on the sheet provided in the package and to send to Shannon Plant to make the necessary changes.

 Board Adjourned at 7:45PM
